
Travels:

	 We thank God for his protection and believe that this is a result of many of your prayers on our behalf.  
Since our last letter we have traveled over 8,500 miles, passing through 14 states.  God has permitted us not only 
to be in some wonderful churches presenting the work in Brazil, but we have also had the privilege of seeing some 
of the beauty of this great country.


Family:

	 We were blessed to have Stanley back from his internship for two weeks before leaving for his semester in 
England. We traveled out west for a conference in Colorado and made use of the trip to do a little family vacation 
and see some of the western part of the U.S.  Stanley is very happy with the experience of being in a small 
college setting with good Bible classes as well as practice training and physical work, as this is similar to the way 
we will be developing the future Bible college in Brazil.

	 Kevin has just started his senior year and has quit his job to be able to dedicate himself to studies as well as 
help me with driving and preparing things for our return to Brazil. Continue praying that the Lord may make clear 
His will and direction for Kevin’s life.


Return to Brazil:

	 As for now, we are preparing to buy tickets to return to Brazil the second half of November. We ask that 
you be praying for Kevin’s Passport renewal.  When we applied for the new passport we found out things are 
taking a long time to process, but that it “should" come before our departure. Pray that it does.

	 We also ask that you pray that the Lord would open doors for Zirlene’s citizenship interview to happen 
before we go, so we don’t have to come back next year just to do that. This would save time and money.


Projects:

	 We are often asked about projects on the field that need funding. There are many structural needs for the 
camp and we always rebuild, or expand, as the Lord supplies funds and therefore take one step at a time. The next 
project we are in need of since we finished the remodeling of the dorms, is the remodeling of the bathrooms. 
Each bathroom (boy’s and girl’s) will need to handle 150 campers, and comes at a cost of around $7,500 each. We 
praise God for a church that has already donated for the girl’s bathroom and we are praying that God may 
supply the remaining $7,500 for the boy’s Bathroom, as we hope to get these ready for February 2022 Family 
camp. 


Thank you for your continued prayers

and financial support.
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"For thou art my rock and my fortress;


therefore for thy name's sake lead me, and guide me.”  Psalm 31:3

In Brazil For Christ,


	 Peter, Zirlene, Stanley and Kevin
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